
 

MEMORANDUM 

CC-23-263 

 
Ordinance 23-63, An Ordinance of the City Council of Homer, Alaska Amending the FY24 Capital Budget 

by Renewing the Appropriation of Funds in the Amount of $100,000 from the Port & Harbor Reserves 
Balance for the Purpose of Replacing the Fish Grinding Building and Completing Drainage 

Improvements. City Manager/Port Director. 
 

Item Type: Backup Memorandum 

Prepared For: Mayor and City Council 

Date: 11/22/2023 

From: Bryan Hawkins, Port Director  

Through: Rob Dumouchel, City Manager 

 
Summary Statement:  
 
The City’s Fiscal Years 2022 and 2023 Capital Budget, approved by City Council via Ordinance 21-
36(S2)(A), appropriated $100,000 from the Port and Harbor Reserves in support of the Fish Grinding 
Building Replacement project.  
 
In June of 2022, City administration applied for Dingell-Johnson Sport Fish Restoration Act grant funds 
from the Alaska Department of Fish and Game to assist with project funding.  The award of grant funds 
was recently approved by the Federal agency managing the awards and we anticipate receiving an 
obligating award document in January 2024.  At that time, staff will prepare an Ordinance for City 
Council to consider for accepting and appropriating the grant funds. 
 
The City’s FY22 Capital budget appropriation will be used to meet the 25% local match requirement. 
However, the appropriation is set to lapse on June 30, 2024 and needs to be renewed to ensure the 
funds remain available.  
 
Staff Recommendation:  
 
Adopt Ordinance 23-63 to insure budgeted funds are available as match for Federal grant funds. 


